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This doesn't mean that we don't need volunteers who live near 
Sarracenia populations and can do field work. Obviously, this is one of 
the most important aspects of our work. If you do fulfill these criteria, 
we invite you to join us in this exciting area of our work.  Do you have 
questions about the protection of sensitive location information or other 
concerns? Please don't hesitate to ask one of the board members or to 
request a copy of the policy and procedure sheets we have developed to 
govern each area of our work.

Conservation Opportunity in the Florida 
Panhandle

Earlier this year, the NASC was made aware of a large pitcher 
plant site in Bay County, Florida, that was in danger of possibly being 
destroyed for more development. An initial observer at the site had 
noted that the site may potentially be as large as 200 acres, and 
contained multiple varieties of Sarracenia flava, as well as S. rosea, S. 
psittacina and S. x catesbaei. This site had been.....    continued on pg. 4
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 Letter from the Editor
Noah Elhardt  
Director of PR and Education

As I sit here at my desk overlooking Kachemak Bay and the glacier-
covered mountains beyond it, I am about as far away from the warm and humid 
bogs of Florida as I could be while remaining on this continent. A town that marks 
the end of the Sterling Highway, Homer, Alaska has earned the slogan “Homer - a 
quaint little drinking village with a fishing problem.”  Imagine my difficulty, then, 
in explaining to people how I spend my Thursday nights - in a meeting working to 
save a genus of plants; one which is not only not native to Alaska, but which I 
have never even seen in the wild.  How could I be making any difference while 
living here?

Yet therein lies the beauty of it all; we live in a world whose need for the 
cooperation of environmentally minded individuals is being surpassed by our 
ability to network through the internet.  Anyone, anywhere in the world who is 
concerned about the fate of these plants can get involved in the work in a 
meaningful way. Growing out NASC plants or doing educational outreach 
programs can have powerful impacts on the future of these pitcher plants, and 
both can be conducted from your home in Timbuktu. Location is no longer a 
hindrance to getting involved in saving the plants you love.

S. flava from Bay Co., FL. 
Photo by Forbes Conrad
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Anyone who has visited or lived near 
pitcher plant populations for many years will be 
able to tell you that they are rapidly disappearing. 
Every year people tell of attempts to visit old 
favorite sites only to find them paved over or 
plowed under.  What nobody really knows, though, 
are the answers to questions like these:

• How fast are these sites disappearing?
• What is left?
• In which areas is conservation most 

critical?
• What are the biggest threats? 

Development? Encroachment by 
invasive plants? Lack of fire?

The NASC is the first entity 
attempting to catalog all of the extant 
pitcher plant populations. In the course of 
this work, we will be doing the largest 
ever survey of Sarracenia populations.  This opens 
up the possibility of collecting the data necessary to 
answer questions like those listed above. 
Toward this end, we have developed a 
field survey form in order to standardize 
the data being collected in the field.  If 
widely used, it will allow us to keep track 
of important community and ecological 
characteristics of each population, and of 
trends within each species or 
geographical area.  Not only has this form 
become part of our standard field work 
procedures, but it is hoped that 
carnivorous plant enthusiasts and other 
members of the public will use the form 
as well. 

Now, many of you are probably wondering who is 
going to get their hands on this information and 
what they are planning to do with it. So let me 
answer some of those questions:

The locations of site I visit are secrets me and 
my friends have kept for years. Why should we 
share them with you?

Obviously, keeping secrets alone hasn't been 
enough to save Sarracenia populations, especially 
against their biggest threat – development. We have 
recognized that we have to work together, 

combining our knowledge and efforts to produce an 
organization that has the resources to make a 
difference. Making us aware of your favorite sites 
will not put the safety of that population at risk, but 
instead will help preserve it by making it part of a 
comprehensive in-situ and ex-situ conservation 
program.

So who exactly will have access to 
this information?

We recognize that location data is 
sensitive information that could spell 
death to a population if it gets in the 
wrong hands.  To prevent this from 
happening, only a few board 
members have access to the location 
information database, as it relates 
directly to their work.  To further 
protect location data, we have 

developed a strict non-disclosure policy for all 
members, who might come into contact with 

limited location information in the 
course of their volunteer work.
Other demographic or ecological data 
will be more widely available as we 
begin analyzing it.

What will the information be used 
for?

Each population entered into our 
database will be considered for 
sampling for our ex-situ conservation 
project, provided sampling is legal 

and permitted at that site.  The ecological and 
community data will go into our database from 
which we can get an overview of the state of 
species in certain geographic areas, allowing us to 
look at Sarracenia conservation more 
comprehensively and build a better understanding 
of where conservation is most needed.  

I live in Sarracenia country and am interested in 
doing field work, but I don't know where any 
sites are. Can I still help?

Certainly! Contact Mark Todd at 
Conservation@nasarracenia.org for more 
information on how to get involved.

NASC Field Survey Form
Download at http://nasarracenia.org/forms/NASCsurveyform2.pdf

mailto:Conservation@nasarracenia.org


Meet Two Board Members

Jeremiah Harris
Head of Distribution

When I first heard of the 
concept of a National 
Collection of Sarracenia in 
North America I knew it was 
something I wanted to be a part 
of.  Over 97% of original 

Sarracenia habitat has been destroyed and we need to 
do whatever we can to protect the remaining land and 
genetic diversity of the remaining plants.  On 
November 10, 2005 I became Head of Distribution 
for the North American Sarracenia Conservancy. I 
oversee the distribution of seeds and plants to NASC 
growers and members.  As you can imagine it takes 
time to build up enough stock plants and seed to start 
distributing them to qualified growers. My work so 
far has been minimal but as we gain new members 

and amass larger collection of location-specific 
Sarracenia I will have lots of distributing to do.  

I live in Colorado Springs, CO, and am the 
founder and president of the Colorado Carnivorous 
Plant Society.  I have been growing carnivorous 
plants since May of 1992.  I now grow over 550 
different varieties of carnivorous plants from 
nearly every genus. My favorite plant is Nepenthes 
rajah; mine is 111 cm across. I grow my plants in 
two greenhouses, one is 8' x 12' and the other is 8' 
x 16, I also have a 4' greenhouse window, a freezer 
converted to an ultra-highland grow chamber, a 
lowland grow chamber and a lots of terrariums 
scattered throughout the house.  I hope to be a 
great asset to the NASC in the coming years.

To contact Jeremiah Harris, email him at 
distribution@nasarracenia.org

Mike Howlett 
Grower Committee

Greetings from Texas! As the 
NASC National Head Grower, I 
am responsible for overseeing 
our network of regional, area 
and individual growers 
throughout the nation, and the 
NASC plants that they are 
responsible for growing. I also 

assure that all plants represented in the NASC 
Collection are distributed to multiple NASC 
growers, so that each plant population is redundantly 
represented in the Collection. This will drastically 
reduce the possibility of any single plant population 
being eradicated from the collection, and also 
improve the likelihood that the NASC will have 
sufficient plants to assist with any reintroduction 
efforts when possible.

      My goals for the NASC Grower Committee are 
simple and straightforward. First, to forward the 
innovative idea of preserving these wonderful plants 
by using cultivation techniques to establish as many 
individual NASC population codes in the NASC 
Collection as possible (what I call Preservation 
Through Cultivation). And second, to serve as a 
'living bank' of these individual Sarracenia 
populations that other organizations can use for 
reintroduction and educational purposes.

      Apart from my volunteer work with the NASC, I 
am a full-time naturalist at Jesse H. Jones Park & 
Nature Center in Humble, Texas, where I have 
worked for the past 13 years. I also have a side 
business, Houston Herpetological Supply, and raise 
and sell some of the more commonly available CPs, 
as well as reptiles and related goods. I volunteer for 
the Texas Master Naturalists, the Millennium Seed 
Bank Collection program (sponsored by the Kew 
Royal Botanical Gardens), the East Texas 
Herpetological Society, and many other 
organizations.

      Surprisingly enough, I have only been working 
with carnivorous plants for about seven years now. 
My CP knowledge was first broadened by my 
wonderful wife (then just a fellow naturalist), Anita, 
when she showed me a Tropical Pitcher Plant (genus 
Nepenthes) that she had. And the rest is history! We 
live in Spring, Texas, just north of Houston, with our 
two boys.

To learn more about the Grower committee or to 
read the NASC Grower policies and procedures, 
visit http://nasarracenia.org/grower.html

If you have any questions about the NASC grower 
committee or would like to get involved, contact 
Mike Howlett at headgrower@nasarracenia.org.
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NASC TX001: Tyler County, Texas                                                                 Photo by Paul V. Roling      

Conservation Opportunity
continued from pg. 1  

observed for many years, but it was noted that this year the site was logged, clearing the way for potential 
development.

      I researched the contact information for the developer, and after speaking with several people made 
contact with the environmental manager for the project. This person informed me that the entire development 
encompasses thousands of acres, and the tract containing the Sarracenia bog is a fraction of the land available 
for development. Fortunately, their plans call for the bog to be maintained as a natural area, which the NASC 
fully supports. Among other reasons, the logging was conducted in hopes of opening up the canopy 
somewhat, allowing for prescribed burns to be conducted on a regular basis in the future. We discussed the 
possibility of the NASC partnering with the development company to keep this bog in its natural state, and to 
assist with ensuring that genetic integrity of the Sarracenia at this site is maintained in-situ as well as ex-situ.

      In preparation for our future hopeful partnership, members of the NASC board will be meeting with the 
developer on site in mid-August to further discuss the future of this large, relatively undisturbed bog. At that 
time, a minimal number of seeds and/or mature plants, sufficient to reflect the overall genetic diversity of the 
site, will also be brought into cultivation, to be preserved as a NASC-coded site in the NASC Collection. This 
will ensure that plants from this site are maintained as a genetically distinct population, and are available for 
reintroduction purposes, should any areas of the site be disturbed during development.

continued on pg. 5........



continued from pg. 4............. 
     More on the progress of this partnership will be 
forthcoming as the various aspects of this 
relationship are formalized. The NASC wishes to 
congratulate any and all developers who make an 
effort to minimize or eliminate the destruction of 
bog habitats through needless draining and 
development; we hope to develop similar 
partnerships in the future! 

Mike Howlett
NASC National Head Grower
headgrower@nasarracenia.org

5 ways YOU can join the NASC in its efforts:

● Become a member! There is a $10/year fee. You can 
download a membership form here: 
http://nasarracenia.org/forms/membership2007.pdf

● Live near Sarracenia habitat? Help us locate remaining 
populations. You can download a field survey form at 
http://nasarracenia.org/forms/NASCsurveyform2.pdf. 
Members can also join the Conservation Committee 
and help with rescue and sampling work.

● Join the PR Committee and help raise public awareness 
of Sarracenia and their plight.

● Do you have the resources and know-how to grow out 
Sarracenia seedlings? Join the Growers Committee 
and help preserve genetic diversity through 
cultivation.

● Stop by one of our weekly or monthly meetings 
(schedule at right).   It's a great way to get more 
familiar with who we are and how we work.

NASC Board Contact Information

President 

Vice-president

Secretary

Treasurer

Head Grower

Head of Conservation 

Head of Distribution

Head of PR and Education

At Large Board Position

Suzanne Hedderly

vacant

Jonathan Treffkorn

David Schloat

Mike Howlett

Mark Todd

Jeremiah Harris

Noah Elhardt

Arthur Yin

president@nasarracenia.org

secretary@nasarracenia.org

treasurer@nasarracenia.org

headgrower@nasarracenia.org

conservation@nasarracenia.org

distribution@nasarracenia.org

publicrelations@nasarracenia.org

atlarge@nasarracenia.org

2007 Meeting Dates

Official NASC meetings are held monthly 
on the second Thursday of each month, at 8 
P.M. CST. Unofficial meetings are held 
every Thursday night at the same hour. To 
attend a meeting, download the AIM chat 
program from www.aim.com and then email 
your screen name to Suzanne Hedderly. Log 
on to AIM at the correct time and you will 
be invited to the NASC chat room.

August 9, 2007
September 13, 2007

October 11, 2007
November 8, 2007
December 13, 2007

Correction

In our April 2007 issue, we incorrectly 
stated that S. oreophila had been published 
in 1993. The correct date is 1933.

2007 Auction Results
We are happy to announce that the 2007 NASC 
benefit auction was a great success! Bidders bid on 
158 items, most of them carnivorous plants, raising 
over $3400 to help fund Sarracenia conservation 
work.

A big thank you to everyone who participated in the 
fundraiser by donating plants or bidding. You have 
made a difference!
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